Town of Jump regular board meeting was called to order at 7pm on September 11, 2023. Board
members present were Steve, Emery, Brenda, Karen and Denise. Along with town member Cheryl, April
and Dale McVicker, Chris Beadles, Mark and Rita Gasior, Bill and Jennifer Leggit, Gloria Brooks and other
members of the UTV Club.

Agenda approved as presented by Emery and a 2™ by Brenda
Secretaries report was read and approved as read by Steve with a 2™ by Brenda

Treasurers report $43,487.06 with deposits of $12,747.43 and bills of $9,402.94 along with holding back
a check written to Haas for more clarification in the amount of $474.60 leaving an ending balance of
$46,356.95. Treasurer’s report approved by Brenda with a 2" by Steve

Approved and paid bills
Supervisors Report

Culver on Smith needs some more gravel and it also needs to be lowered.

The county will be out to grade and will level out this culvert

Roads signs county will be putting up all signs now. They have been ordered.

Trees in the park have been taken care of

Steve has made application and gotten the town registered for the new process for the TRID
grant
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Roadwork-Everything was discussed in the Supervisors Report
Old Business

1. Ball Diamond-The board attended the Town of McKinley’s board meeting last month Steve was
concerned about the soil testing that is being done on the area that we are wanting to purchase.
We have been informed that the test results came back clear

2. Hand Pump-We will continue to look at ways to keep this pump. This will be brought back to the
next meeting.

3. Snow Plowing-Steve has been in touch with Trawicki and Son they are still looking at purchasing
a grader. The county is still willing to do our paved roads and Haas at this time will do the gravel.

New Business

1. The AVT club was present to discuss what steps need to be taken to get a portion of the state
hwy open to allow ATV’s to travel from Cty D into the Town of Jump River. An ordinance was
written last year stating that the town was in favor of allowing them to travel on Hwy 73 in order
to get into town. The next step is that the town needs to request reduction of the speed limit
from Mt. Nebo to Bridge drive they are proposing a 35mph speed limit on Hwy 73 from Nebo to
Bridge Drive. Brenda Miller made a motion to request a reduction in the speed limit on State
Hwy 73 in the Township of Jump River between Nebo Ave and Bridge Drive to be 35 mph this
was 2" by Emery with all boards’ members in favor.

2. Dump Station-Brenda made a motion to increase the dump station from $10 to $15 with a 2™ by
Steve.

3. Worked preparation of the 2024 Budget



Resident Concerns

1. Emery spoke as a resident regarding the trees that were cut down on his property. The pine
tree last meeting that was in question was on Emery’s land he just wanted to make clarification.

Next meeting was set for October 9



